                        BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    November 9, 2009


Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathleen McCarthly, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Guest: Tom Holder, DPW Director – Dept Operations Discussion

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Heavey motioned to accept the minutes from October 26, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mrs. McCarthy. All in favor.

Tom Holder, DPW Director: Mr. Holder attended the meeting as a guest to discuss his thoughts of the operations between the Board of Health / Solid Waste Dept. and Dept. of Public Services. He stated he would like to keep the Board and its staff involved with all operations of the Solid Waste Dept as they have and are all familiar with the operations of that department and its operations. He doesn’t see him fully taking over the Solid Waste department until sometime next spring as he is still trying to get his arms around the Water/Sewer/DPS operations.
Bio-Degradable Leaf Bags:  Mr. Collum inquired about leaving bio degradable leaf bags at the recycling center instead of dumping the leaves and putting the bags into recycling. Mr. Fisher stated the bags could not be left and had to be emptied because the bags do not break down that easily.
Food Establishment Inspections: Mr. Collum inquired as to the commencement of the establishment inspections and how many have been done to date for the second round. Mr. Fisher stated 3 had been done so far. Mr. Collum also stated he had a conversation with Suzanne Kennedy regarding the authoritive powers of the Board of Health and he feels a meet with Town Council is needed for clarity whether it is by him with questions or all board members. 
102 Summer Street: Mr. Fisher informed the board the resident is requesting a waiver for a Title 5 due to he plans on hooking up to sewer within the next 2 years. The resident stated he could not close on his house if he did not have a waiver from the Board of Health. Mr. Heavey stated more information would be needed and presented to the board in order to approve a waiver. An escrow account would have to be in place to prove guaranteed costs of the sewer hook up assurance the house would not be occupied until the sewer is hooked up. 
6 Deerfield Road: Well plans signed off.

34 Populatic Street: Geothermal well failure. Possible cause of failure could be ethylene glycol (antifreeze). Owner wants to put in 2 new geothermal wells and a heat pump. The wells would be out of the 400 foot buffer zone and propylene glycol would be used. The owner stated he spoke with DEP and they had no problem with it.  Mr. Heavey stated an additional fee would be needed for full price of well. 

10 Hillview Terrace: 4’ to 3’ separation to groundwater variance is needed. Plans signed off by board members.
H1NI Virus:  Mr. Fisher informed the board approximately 250 doses have been received to date and 17 prefills in addition to the 250. (125 doses of Senofipastor for ages 6mths and older, 125 doses of Novardis for 4 years of age and older, children 6mths to 35mths would receive ½ dose)Seasonal vaccine is no longer available. A training class will be held on Thursday for nurses at 6pm. Mr. Fisher stated he would try and get the EMT’s to come in at 7pm for some training. Mrs. McCarthy stated she would be attending the class. Mr. Fisher handed out the training packet to board members that he will be giving out at the training class on Thursday. 
Dates for H1N1 Clinics: Mr. Fisher stated approximately 500 doses would be needed for the clinic target date December 9, 2009 depending on how many would need to be administered. Vaccine would be given to high risk individuals listed below only.
· All children 6 months to 9 years of age thru 4th grade.

· Pregnant women, up to 2 weeks post partum(including after pregnancy loss)

· Household contacts of infants younger than 6 months of age

· Household contacts of pregnant women in their third trimester to ensure their newborns go home to a safe environment

· Healthcare personnel with direct patient contact

Clinic is for Medway residents only and they must bring proof or residency with them to the clinic to receive the vaccine.

J & L Catering: John Boardman would like to open a catering business in Medway. He plans on occupying the space of previous establishment Zio Paulo’s Osteria. He will have patrons in for tastings but no tables and chairs. He would like to be able to utilize the dishwasher on the premises and has a letter granting him permission from Zio Paulo’s to use it. Mr. Heavey stated he wouldn’t need a dishwasher as long as he has a 3 bay sink. 
Abatements and Senior Discount forms approved and signed.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:55PM.
Next meeting scheduled for December 7, 2009 in the conference room on the first floor.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

